A Weyerhaeuser

September 15, 2014

By EMAIL DELIVERY (Inahara.Jill@deq.state.or.us)

Ms. Jill Inahara

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality
Air Quality Division

811 Southwest Sixth Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97204

RE: Comments on Oregon Greenhouse Gas Permitting Rules Proposal
Dear Ms. Inahara:

Weyerhaeuser NR Company (Weyerhaeuser) appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments in
response to the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) extended public comment period for
the air quality permitting, Heat Smart, and gasoline dispensing facility updates with regard to certain
Oregon greenhouse gas permitting rules. Headquartered in Federal Way, Washington, Weyerhaeuser is an
international forest products company that in the United States owns and operates bleach Kraft pulp mills, a
liquids packaging board plant, both a number of lumber and engineered lumber products mills, and
conducts extensive silviculture, sales, and distribution operations. Weyerhaeuser operates two lumber mills
and two engineered lumber products mills in Oregon. In addition, Weyerhaeuser operates a variety of
Timberlands sites in the state.

Weyerhaeuser continues to be a strong proponent of cost effective air regulations in Oregon that both result
in benefits to the environment while also providing for jobs in the Oregon communities in which we do
business. Along those lines we are supportive of the August 28, 2014 comments submitted by Associated
Oregon Industries (AOI) to DEQ concerning:

o changes to the proposed categorical insignificant activities in the Oregon Administrative Rules
(OAR) 340-200-0020;

e the proposed list of source categories that require an air contaminant discharge permit in OAR
340-216-8010; and

e the applicability of minor versus major new source review in OAR 340-224-0010.

We believe the comments submitted by AOI are consistent with our views of how best to address these
proposed changes. As such we urge the adoption of these suggested comments from AOL

The opportunity to provide DEQ with these comments is much appreciated.
Sincerely,

T I dem

Dale Wonn

Environmental Manager
Weyerhaeuser NR Company



